

COUNCIL FOR THE INDIAN SCHOOL CERTIFICATE EXAMINATIONS

PRAGATI HOUSE, 3RD FLOOR, 47-48, NEHRU PLACE, NEW DELHI - 110019

TELEPHONES: 29564831, 29564833, 26411706, 26413820 E-mail: council@cisce.org FAX: 91-11-29564735

Chief Executive & Secretary GERRY ARATHOON M.A., B.Ed.

> CISCE/Cir/2021 16th April 2021

To: Heads of Schools presenting candidates for ICSE & ISC Year 2021 Examinations

Dear Principal,

In the light of the nationwide surge in Covid 19 cases, the CISCE has decided to defer the ICSE (Class X) and ISC (Class XII) board examinations scheduled to be held from May 4, 2021.

The Covid situation will be closely monitored and the deferment of the ICSE & ISC 2021 Examinations will be reviewed and a final decision on the conduct of the board examinations will be taken by the 1st week of June 2021.

While the ISC (Class XII) examination will be conducted at a later date, the candidates for the ICSE (Class X) examination will be given the following options:

- i. to write the offline examination, along with the Class XII candidates OR
- ii. not to write the offline examination.

In view of the ICSE (Class X) candidates opting for the second option, the CISCE will develop a fair and an unbiased criterion while preparing the results of such candidates.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Gerry Arathoon

Chief Executive and Secretary